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AMOPolicyUpdate – Pre-BudgetKey
Messages forUseatROMADelegations,  

Conservation Authority Fees, Energy
SupplyandDistribution Plans,  

Environmental Bill
Pre-BudgetKeyMessages forUseatROMADelegations

Ontario’smunicipalities arestrongest whentheyspeakwithonevoice,  
highlighting issues thatareimportant tocommunities across theprovince and
consistently asking forthesamefixfromtheprovince.   

The2025ROMA Conference provides animportant opportunity tolinklocal
examples towhatmunicipalities aresayingprovince-wideonkeypriorities.  
AMOasksthatyouconsider incorporating AMO’spre-budgetkey
messages intoyourconversationswithMinistersatROMA. Messages focus
ontheneedfor:    

newwaystofundhousing-enabling infrastructure
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theprovince toreduce itsreliance onmunicipal taxdollars, tohelp
municipalities tofocusonrisingcostsofcoremunicipal responsibilities
likepolicing

theprovince tomakesignificant andcomprehensive investments in
income support, mental healthandaddictions servicesaswellas
community andsupportive housing toaddress homelessness

Inaddition tothesekeypriorities, weknowthatmanyROMAmembers plan
toraiseconcerns withProvincialOffencesActadministration. Recently, AMO
wrotetoMinister Downey calling forathird-partyreviewofthesystemto

addressongoingchallenges.Youmaywishtoconsider keymessages from
theletteraspartofaconsistent, sector-wideask.    

Conservation AuthorityFeeFreeze

TheMinistry ofNatural Resources andForestry recently provided direction to
Conservation Authorities thatitwillbefreezing conservation authority feesfor
another year, until theendof2025. Thefreezewasoriginally putinplaceon
January1, 2023tohelptheprovince build1.5millionhomesby2031. This
willmarkthethirdyearthatthefreeze isbeingextended.   

Conservation Authorities provide keyservices thatbenefit municipalities by
protecting residents, safeguarding infrastructure, andenhancing theoverall
qualityoflifewithin thecommunity. AMOwillcontinue toadvocate for:    

Theabilityofconservation authorities tosetfeesthataccurately reflect
thevalueoftheirservices. Thesefeesshouldbetransparent,  
defensible, andpublicly available.    

Afeestructure thatestablishes areliable, long-termfunding model for
conservation authorities. Thiswouldmitigate potential financial risksfor
municipalities whileaddressing concerns aboutstrained staffing
capacity withinthesecrucial environmental organizations.  

ProvinceExpanding EnergyProcurements

TheMinister ofEnergy andElectrification hasannounced direction tothe
Independent Electricity System Operator (IESO) toincrease energy
procurements by:  
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Expanding theamountofnewelectricity generation infrastructure being
procured under theSecond Long-TermProcurement (LT2) by50%.  
IESOwillawardcontracts annually between 2026and2029

Developing options foradditional procurements to:   

o Get “long-leadresources” suchashydroelectric andlong-duration
energy storage, and

o Re-contract existing andgetnewsmall-scaleelectricity
generation suchassmallsolar installations

AMOanticipates thatthisexpanded approach toenergy procurement will lead
toanincrease inrequests formunicipal approvals onproposed energy
projects within theircommunities. AMOcontinues tocollaborate withthe
IESOandtheprovince toensure municipalities havethenecessary support
tomakeinformed decisions onenergy projects. Thisincludes AMO’s
development ofamunicipal toolkit, whichwillbelaunched intheNewYear.  

OEBNewConnections forHousingDevelopment

AMOprovided comments totheOntario Energy Board (OEB) onproposed
changes totheDistribution System Code. Thesechanges aimtolower the
upfront costsforhomebuyers innewdevelopments bydirecting electricity
companies torecover thecostsofbuilding new ‘lastmile’ power linesovera
longerperiod.  Thiscouldspread costsacrossalargerpoolofresidents,  
makinghousing moreaffordable. AMOcontinues toadvocate forasolution
thatensures thecostandriskshiftawayfromhomebuyers without burdening
municipalities orlocaldistribution corporations.    

Response toEnvironmental Bill

AMOprovided comments onEnvironmental Registry postings relatedtoBill
228, Resource Management andSafetyAct, 2024.  Comments addressed a
rangeofenvironmental proposals, including:     

Advocacy fortheprovince toabsorb anynewcostsassociated witha
newwildland firemodernization framework

Support fortheprovince’splantoreduceoilandgaswellhazards, and
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Support fortheprovince’sefforts tomitigate climatechange through the
development ofacommercial carbon storage framework.   
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